Research Riders Meeting
January 13, 2011
Scott Mullin, Research Riders President, called the meeting to order at 12:02 PM.

There were 7 members present in the 1st floor B71 Conference room.

The minutes from the December dinner meeting were read.  There was a motion to accept the minutes from the last meeting by Don Moravits,  2nd by Dustin Noll.  With everyone present in favor, the minutes were approved.

Treasurers Report:

We have a balance of $426.40. There was a $100 donation to the Toys for Tots last month.  We have 30 members on the roster.  There are two gas cards left.
Old Business:

Toys for Tots club donation of $100.    All the officers (except Mark who had real work) met the Marines at the cafeteria at noon on Dec 15th to present them the $100 check from the Research Riders.  The club supports two charities a year and we have supported the Toys for Tots for several years now.  The Marines were very appreciative and we got the opportunity to thank them for their support of our nation.
Ride Report:
Three riders (Mark, Louie, Scott) represented the Riders at the Blue Knight sponsored Charity Ride for the Mission Road Development Center Dec 11th.  This turned out to be a really good ride – there were probably 100+ riders of all types from many different groups (Police, Fire Fighters, Air Force, Green Knights) there, a classic car show, bike contest, before-ride breakfast.  The parade extended probably 1 mile and all the intersections were blocked by police.  The kids at the center were really excited.  We should add this event to our agenda every year.
The Landmark game continues…Dustin posted the latest challenge, a photograph can found in the meeting agenda.  There are two gas cards left.

We are still working on a solution to the RR communication forum.  This would provide an avenue for group members to post spontaneous rides that others could join.  It would also have a calendar of events available to all. Right now we are searching for the best way to do this, ie. Web/or email based etc.  Input would be appreciated.  A recently found website “group-o-matic.com” may allow us to do this.  Sandra/Mark/James are looking into it.
Surveys.  We sent out surveys by email to the group.  The purpose of the survey was to get a better idea of what the majority of the group likes to do…with respect to monthly rides, ride routes/length etc... 33% of the group responded…here is the summary of results:  

Most prefer Saturday rides.

1 or 2 rides per month is good.

60% would volunteer to lead rides.

40% prefer rides that stop for refreshments/sightseeing. 60% don’t care.

90% like the multiday ride.

Only 40% are interested in after work rides.

80% like the idea of bike night gatherings.

40% would like to meet for breakfast. (Modified to 50% from verbal survey at the meeting)

Some additional comments received on the surveys included some new ride destination ideas, and suggesting to add hiking/camping trips.

We should also consider having the annual multi-day ride on the same weekend every year to help with scheduling. 

NEW BUSINESS:

Polar Bear competition will be held in February.  Those who wish to participate should send your name and mileage (as of 12:00am Feb 1st) to James M.  A reminder will be sent out.

Mark will be sending out MC events for Jan/Feb.
We discussed in previous meetings re-staring the bike to breakfast.  We will start the breakfast rides February 25, which is the SwRI Cowboy breakfast.  Maybe we can do this once a month where riders meet at the SwRI cafeteria (or somewhere else), eat, then go to work.  There was also a mention of doing this on a Saturday.  This would allow riders to ride to breakfast on a weekend, eat/hang out/socialize, then either continue on a short ride with others or go about their own business.  This is something we may try in the near future.

The St. Patrick’s Day Parade will be March 12th.  We plan to participate.

There was an open discussion about the multiday ride.  Some suggestions are East Texas/Louisiana, New Mexico/Colorado etc…  There was also mention of shipping our bikes to some destination for the multiday ride.  Another suggestion/topic was riding long days to and from an interesting destination, but restrict the middle two days to shorter (or no) rides, and do tourist type activities in the area…there was a mention of destinations like New Orleans etc…or somewhere we could make in one day. 
We are making plans for a January ride.  The date would be Saturday January 29.  Possible destinations include Fredericksburg or the coast.  However, due to questionable weather in Jan., a suggestion was made to do the ride a little closer to S.A….like maybe a S.A. Missions ride.  Details will follow.

Mark pointed out that he receives emails weekly from the PGR.  The rides normally occur during the week but we will start forwarding the emails to everyone in case someone is interested.

Jolyn at the Fitness center will be adding pictures and information to the RR RRA web page next week – check it out on line.

Mark made the motion to adjourn, 2nd by Patrick.  The meeting concluded at 12:56 pm.
